
Newsletter 
Burgum Appoints Two New Board Members 

     Governor Doug Burgum appointed Eric Nelson of Williston and Mike McHugh of Mandan 

as his choices to the State Education Board and the Board for Career and Technical 

Education on Thursday, June 23, 2022.  Nelson will represent Burke, Divide, McKenzie, 

Mountrail, Ward, and Williams counties on the board, while McHugh will represent Adams, 

Billings, Bowman, Dunn, Golden Valley, Grant, Hettinger, Mercer, Morton, Oliver, Sioux, 

Slope and Stark counties. 

ERIC P NELSON 
     Eric Nelson is the Director of Technology with Creedence 
Energy Services in Williston.  Prior to this position he was the 
Technical Services Manager and Senior Technical Advisor at 
Creedence.  Prior to his employment with Creedence Energy 
Services, he was the Laboratory Field Supervisor and Sales 
Specialist for Baker Hughes Upstream Chemicals.  A graduate of 
the University of North Dakota with a Bachelors in Chemistry 
and an emphasis in Biochemistry and Molecular Biology, Nelson 
is currently a member of the Williston Korner Lions and District 
1 Republicans.    

MIKE MCHUGH 
     Mike McHugh is a resident in Mandan and employed with 
the North Dakoda Aeronautics Commission and Bismarck Public 
Schools.  He serves on a variety of advisory boards for high 
school aviation programs in multiple cities, is a member of the 
North Dakota Aviation Association and serves as the chairman 
of the State National Association of State Aviation Official.  He 
is a graduate of the University of North Dakota, receiving a 
bachelors in Aviation Management and a masters in 
Education—Instructional Design and Technology.   

     Wayde Sick, CTE State Director said, “On behalf of Career and Technical Education, I 
would like to welcome Mike McHugh and Eric Nelson, who joined our board in July.  I would 
also like to thank Dr. Jeff Fastnacht and Dr. Steve Holen for their leadership while serving on 
the Career and Technical Education Board.” 

Wayde Sick, Director 
Mark Wagner, Assistant Director 

August 2022 
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Dates of Interest

August 8-10, 2022 
CTE Professional Develop-
ment Conference 

September 20, 2022 
Kidder County High School 
Program Vision Visit 

September 21, 2022 
Linton High School 
Program Vision Visit 

September 27-28, 2022 
Carrington High School 
Program Vision Visit 

Professional Development Conference 
Onsight Registration 

Monday August 8, 2022, 8:30 am to 2:30 pm 

and Tuesday, August 9, 2022, 7:30 am to 12:00 pm 
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CTE Around the State 
 
 

     A variety of camps were held across the state promoting CTE programs and career clusters.  
Students were engaged in a variety of camp activities helping students.  Camps were held in a 
variety of program areas including those we have featured. 
 
    The Career Academy and Technical Center -BPS Robotics Team brought robotics to 
the middle school technology-focused STEM Camp! The team members are students 
from the three BPS high schools as well as home school students. The campers learned 
block coding and java coding, then programmed the robot to move around a maze. 
Perhaps this year's campers will be Robotics Team members in a few years! Thank you 
to the team members for an excellent hands-on presentation and activity!  
 

 
 
 
 

     Marketing Education students from across the state attended the 
Marketing and DECA Summer Camp in July.  Students were able to gain 
valuable knowledge from business professionals, alumni, and business 
leaders.  Local business professionals and members from the Army 
National Guard worked with students on problem solving, teamwork and 
communications.  The culmination activity involved local business people 
in a role play situation where students needed to resolve a problem using 
state and national performance indicators.   

 
 
 
 
 

 
     Professionals from the Bismarck Police Department, the Metro Area Ambulance 
Service, the North Dakota Forest Services, and the North Dakota Game and Fish 
Department were a part of the STEM Adventure Camp.  They shared their 
experiences and expertise through hands-on activities. 
 
 
 

     Bismarck State College hosted its annual “Scrub Camp” on 
Saturday. Normally held earlier in the spring to coincide with 
classes on campus, it was rescheduled due to the blizzards. Kids 
from Bismarck and Mandan had the opportunity to spend a day 
in the life as a nurse. The junior caretakers learned and practiced 
different aspects and tools of nursing. But for some kids, it 
offered additional benefits.     Nursing students and faculty will 
lead the kids through different stations where they’ll learn 
everything from patient assessment, to wound care, to 
operating room practices and quite a bit more.  (KFYR) 

https://www.cte.nd.gov
https://www.facebook.com/CareerAcademyandTechnicalCenterBPS?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUMG9UPUt0hfm7xB_xFuJsudf9t816FkK3B0cpTuoj0rxVj6RrlRvsnUd8NuOxNXz14mEoPloMrf0drnKS1WcWQaU0Cupc_mAJnTum2zh5_HupZR4Gdw36ug5X6QABB066mCTizVC0ynIUMLGqtybE1qBBw5ezwxJkynhX71-1i6xCAnBqgBMHf
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     We are offering participants a choice of two different dates to attend the first meeting of the Transition to Teaching 

Program (T2T) either August 11 or Aug. 26, 2022, do NOT attend both.  All meetings are mandatory attendance for full 

credit of the program.  Please note all participants must bring a laptop or mobile device to all meetings in Bismarck.  

 

SECONDARY PROGRAM:  2022-2023 

     For more information check updates on the CTE website at www.cte.nd.gov or contact Dr. 

Amber Aberle at amber.r.aberle@vcsu.edu. 

 

 

 

Transition to Teaching Agenda for Secondary Education Teachers 
 - Submitted by Dr. Amber Aberle, Coordinator, VCSU 
 

Date Location Time 

Meeting #1 
*August 11, 2022 

OR 
*August 26, 2022 

*Pick only one of the dates to attend 

Aug. 11th, Coteau Room 

State Capitol Building in Bismarck  
Aug. 26th, ND CTE Conference Room 

State Capitol 15th Floor 

9:30 – 3:30 
Central 

Time 

Meeting #2 
Sept. 30, 2022 

Required to Attend 

ND CTE Conference Room- 
State Capital 15th Floor in Bismarck 

  

9:30 – 3:30 
Central 

Time 

ONLINE MODULE 
Nov. 3-Dec. 2, 2022 

Complete Online 

VCSU Blackboard course title EDUC 492 Clinical 
Practice and module is located under Course 

Materials 

All items due 
by 11:59 PM 
CST on Dec. 3 

Meeting #3 
Oct. 28, 2022 

Required to Attend 

ND CTE Conference Room- 
State Capitol 15th Floor in Bismarck 

  

9:30 – 3:30 
Central 

Time 

Meeting #4 
Nov. 18, 2022 

Required to Attend Virtually 

Virtual  
(Microsoft Teams) 

9:30 – 3:30 
Central 

Time 

Meeting #5 
Jan. 20, 2023 

Required to Attend Virtually 

VIRTUAL 
(Microsoft Teams) 

  

9:30 – 3:30 
Central 

Time 

ONLINE MODULE 
Feb. 6-March 31, 2023 

Complete Online 

VCSU Blackboard course title EDUC 492 Clinical 
Practice and module is located under Course 

Materials 

All items due 
by 11:59 PM 
CST—April 2 

Meeting #6 
March 3, 2023 

Required to Attend 

ND Heritage Center & Museum 
Bismarck, ND in the 

Classroom/Meeting Rooms  

9:30 – 3:30 
Central 

Time 

Meeting #7 
April 21, 2023 

Required to Attend 

ND Heritage Center & Museum 
Bismarck, ND in the 

Classroom/Meeting Rooms 
  

9:30 – 3:30 
Central 

Time 
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2022-2023 
      All meetings are mandatory attendance to obtain credit for the program.  Note all participants must bring a laptop or 

mobile device to all meetings that are not virtual. Please make arrangements for the following dates/times/locations.  

 

POSTSECONDARY PROGRAM:  2022-2023 

      

     For more information check updates on the CTE website at www.cte.nd.gov or contact Dr. 

Amber Aberle at amber.r.aberle@vcsu.edu. 

Transition to Teaching Agenda for Postsecondary Teachers 
 - Submitted by Dr. Amber Aberle, Coordinator, VCSU 
 

Date Location Time 

Meeting #1 
Aug. 16-Sept. 2 

Each Institution must schedule a 
 1-hour time with VCSU Program Director 

  

VIRTUAL 
(Microsoft Teams) 

  

Will Schedule 1 
hour per insti-
tution 

Meeting #2 
 

Sept. 9, 2022 
  

VCSU Campus 
Student Center, Skoal Room 

  

9:30 – 3:30 

Check-in 
Sept. 27- 
Oct. 29 

VIRTUAL 
Email with questions will be sent on Monday, 
Sept 27. Participates will need to respond by 

Oct. 29 

15-30 minutes 
to complete 

ONLINE MODULE 
Oct. 1. 1-Dec. 3, 2022 

  
Book Study 

Textbook: Adult Learning 

All items due 
by 11:59 PM 

CST 
Dec. 4 

Meeting #3 
  

Nov. 4, 2022 

VIRTUAL 
(Microsoft Teams) 

  

9:30 – 3:30 

Meeting #4 
  

Jan. 27, 2023 

VIRTUAL 
(Microsoft Teams) 

  

9:30 – 3:30 

ONLINE MODULE 
 

Feb. 6-April 8, 2023 

Book Study 
Chapters 7-12 

All items due 
by 11:59 PM 

CST 
April 2 

Meeting #5 
  

Feb. 24, 2023 

ND Heritage Center & Museum 
Bismarck, ND 

Classroom/Meeting Room 
  

9:30-3:30 

Meeting #6 
  

April 28, 2023 

VCSU Campus 
Student Center, Skoal Room 

  

9:30 – 3:30 

https://www.cte.nd.gov
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A New Look Coming for FBLA      
 - Jessica DeVaal, Business Education Supervisor and ND FBLA State Chair 

     During the 2022 National Leadership Conference in Chicago – FBLA launched a new brand which will be rolled out 

completely during the 2022-2023 membership year.  

     The new logo incorporates the organization’s traditional colors of navy and gold, while the Delta represents FBLA’s 

commitment to the ideals of service, education and progress, as well as our three divisions: Middle School, High School, 

and Collegiate.   

     As part of the new brand rollout, Phi Beta Lambda or PBL as we know it will now be called FBLA Collegiate.  This will 

reinforce the message that we are one organization with multiple student divisions and eliminate any confusion with 

Greek affiliation.  

     Starting in the new membership year, advisers will have access to the new brand guidelines with instructions for logo 

usage, etc. and there will be a new store – formerly MarketPlace – to purchase branded items. Members who were in 

Chicago were able to shop a pop-up Swag Shop with t-shirts, water bottles, etc. for a limited selection of new items.   

North Dakota FBLA is putting together an apparel order opportunity for advisers to get ND FBLA branded items to wear 

in the classroom and in their communities.  More information will be available soon through the adviser listserv and at 

PDC. 
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A Great Opportunity for Your CTSO 
     North Dakota is hosting the ACTE Region V Conference in Fargo on April 12-15.  The theme for the 
event is “CTE: A World of Opportunities.”  We are looking for a CTSO (or maybe a class) to create 
thank you gifts for our speakers and special guests.  Can your group custom engrave pens, coasters, 
or other items?  Are they able to come up with other creative ideas that would make a nice gift and 
brand ACTE in the process?  If interested, contact Mary Anderson at mjanderson@west-
fargo.k12.nd.us by September 30th to get more details and make a proposal.   

 

NDACTE at the CTE Professional Development Conference  
     The North Dakota Association of Career and Technical Education will be exhibiting on Monday 
and Tuesday during the conference and board members will be available to answer questions you may have about 
membership, advocacy, and other membership benefits. Stephen DeWitt, Deputy Executive Director for ACTE will be at the 
conference this year to share with you his insight to ACTE on the national level, assist at the NDACTE exhibit booth and speak 
at the General Session on Tuesday at 12:00 pm.  For more information about NDACTE or membership contact Carla Hixson, 
Executive Director, at ndacte@outlook.com or stop by our exhibit booth in Hall B, we have some exciting things planned for 
the booth this year!  
 

NDACTE Scheduled Meetings During ND CTE PDC 
     Board of Director’s Meeting Sunday, August 7, 2022, 5:00-7:00 pm State Capitol Building, 15th Floor CTE Conference Room. 
Annual NDACTE Meeting Tuesday, August 9, 2022, 7:30-8:00 am Event Center: Prairie Rose 105. This meeting is open to all 
members, or those interested in becoming a member of ACTE/ NDACTE. Alison Orgaard, NDACTE President, will be calling the 
meeting to order. Come and vote for your representation on the board, election of the new Vice President will be held during 
the meeting. 
     2023 Region V Conference Planning Committee meeting, Tuesday, August 9, 2022, 3:15-4:00 pm, Event Center: Pine/Spruce 
rooms. 
     Board of Director’s Meeting Tuesday, August 9, 2022, 4:30-6:30 pm, Event Center: Pine/Spruce rooms. 

NDACTE Updates 
 - Carla Hizon, NDACTE Executive Director 

2022 Career and Technical Education Professional Development Conference 

Industry Round Tables 
Celebrating our Champions 

Tuesday August 9, 2022 

Round 1: 8:00-9:00 am 

Round 2:  9:30-10:30 am 

     Fours schools and a total of 30 members, chaperones, 

and advisors attended the National TSA Conference in 

Dallas, Texas.  Members had a great time taking in the 

conference activities that included: competition, general 

sessions, pin trading, meeting the national officer candi-

dates, voting, and doing a lot of networking.  They also 

enjoyed the beautiful Gaylord Texan Resort and water 

park and a few tourist attractions.  Tracy Foss said, “I per-

sonally had a great time observing the students, attending 

leadership training, and networking with other State Advi-

sors. 

https://www.cte.nd.gov
mailto:mjanderson@west-fargo.k12.nd.us
mailto:mjanderson@west-fargo.k12.nd.us
mailto:ndacte@outlook.com
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TSA Officers Under New Advisor Complete Training 
  - Tracy Foss, Supervisor, Technology and Engineering  and TSA Advisor 

     Tracy Foss has been the advisor for TSA for about a year.  

Her leadership with the new officers, elected in March started 

the day they were elected.  During the leadership training, TSA 

Officers learned a lot from professional Trainer Jason Wetzler 

and worked very hard on making plans for the upcoming 

school year.  They worked really well together and put in many 

hours of work, including 14-hour days.  They also managed to 

have a lot of fun as well.  During the planning time, they chose 

their officer positions, determined their goals for the year, es-

tablished their responsibilities for the year, created the draft 

agenda for the Fall Leadership Conference, and reflected on 

this past year’s state conference.  Each of the officers brings 

unique and valuable perspectives and talents to the associa-

tion and we are very excited for the year. 

     Officers Chosen: President – Guz Zettel; Vice President – Hannah Scholand; Secretary – Jaida Vivier; Treasurer – Charlotte 

Hill; Reporter – Cadence Waite; and Sergeant-at-Arms – Brayden Jangula.   

     Goals Established: 1) Work on increasing their influence to become great leaders; 2) Help make TSA more known across 

the state; 3) Make the experience of being a TSA member more fun; and 4) Increase involvement/engagement of TSA mem-

bers.   

     The Plans:   Some of the main responsibilities they will have this year are: chapter recruitment, creation of a digital scrap-

book for the year, establishing a social media presence, conducting pin, poster, and graphic contests, leading the Fall Leader-

ship Conference and state conferences and informing the association of past and upcoming events.  For chapter recruit-

ment, they have decided to make a presentation at the CTE Professional Development Conference on Wednesday at 9:30 

am.  They are researching ways of getting information to association members.  The Fall Leadership Conference will be Octo-

ber 10, 2022.  Draft sessions include: 5 Levels of Leadership; TSA and NDTSA Resources Available; Understanding Competi-

tion Requirements/Event Guides; and What It Means to Be an Officer.  Perspectives, survey results, and advisory council 

recommendations were used to reflect on last year’s state conference.  We will be adding a day to the conference (it will be 

March 19th – March 21st, 2023); continuing to offer all the national competitions; keep the social (including pizza, dessert, 

and music); opening the pool during specific times during the conference; and offer non-competitive STEM events. 

CTSO Leadership Perspective 
 

“FFA has greatly benefitted me by providing me with opportunities to gain 

leadership skills, participate in events that teach real-world concepts, and become 

more actively involved in agriculture. I am so thankful for my time in FFA, and I 

know that I will carry the lessons I learned from FFA about confidence, 

preparation, and teamwork throughout my life. I am very grateful for the 

opportunity to give back to such an impactful organization such as the FFA by 

serving as a state FFA officer this year.” 
 

Faith Norby is originally from the Killdeer FFA chapter where she was a member for 

5 years.  She will be attending the University of Mary majoring in English Education 
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Wayde Sick 

State Director 

North Dakota CTE 

State Director’s Column 
-Wayde Sick, Director, North Dakota Career and Technical Education 

An Update on the Workforce Development Council 
 
     In May, I wrote about how the Workforce 

Development Council has focused on Career 

Exploration and Skills Gap as one of its 

strategic themes. Through out the spring and 

summer of 2022, the Workforce 

Development Council has discussed and fine-

tuned the recommendations that will be 

submitted to the Governor’s Office and the 

2023 Legislative Assembly. As I mentioned in 

May, Career and Technical Education is a 

focus of the Workforce Development Council 

and their recommendations support the work all of you are doing.  

 

      The recommendations, specific to CTE, are as follows: 

 

 Provide appropriate funding for the operations and programming of 

new and expanding Area Career and Technology Centers.  

 

 Provide funding to support a minimum of sixteen work-based learning 

coordinators to serve students attending CTE coursework at Area 

Career and Technology Centers. 

 

 In order to support career awareness and exploration, provide funding 

to school districts in order to secure access to a dedicated Career 

Advisor. 

 

 Create a full-time Apprenticeship Coordinator, to be housed at the 

North Dakota Department of Commerce, to assist employers in 

navigating the process of developing apprenticeship opportunities.  

 

     As mentioned, these are simply recommendations, so they will need to go 

through the budgeting and Legislative Process. It is worth noting, that it is clear 

that Career and Technical Education has the full support of the Workforce 

Development Council and its individual members.  

     For any questions, please feel free to contact me at wasick@nd.gov.   

 

North Dakota CTE 
Board Members 

Kirsten Baesler 
Dept of Public Instruction 
Bismarck 

Lyndsi Engstrom 
Westhope 

Dr. Mark Hagerott 
ND University System, 
Bismarck 

Burdell Johnson 
Tuttle 

Josh Johnson, Vice Chair 
Valley City 

Patrick Bertagnolli 
Job Service ND, Bismarck 

Mike McHugh 
Bismarck 

Sonia Meehl, Chair 
Oakes 

Eric Nelson 
Williston 

Professional Development Conference 
Program Area Sessions 

Monday August 8, 2022, 12:30-2:00 pm 

and Tuesday, August 9, 2022, 8:00-9:00 or 9:30-10:30 am 

Check the program for additional program area sessions on Wednesday. 

Bismarck Event Center 

https://www.cte.nd.gov
mailto:wasick@nd.gov
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CTE Professional Development Conference 

      - Mark Wagner, Assistant Director 
 

     I am hoping that your professional development plans include this year’s 

PDC on August 8-10 at the Bismarck Event Center. 

 

     Information and the current schedule located on our CTE Webpage : 

https://www.cte.nd.gov/sites/www/files/documents/PDC/PDCProgram.pdf 

I hope that you will take in as many opportunities as possible for you to 

prepare for this upcoming year.   

 

General Sessions at PDC 

     All General Sessions will be held in Hall A of the Bismarck Event Center. 

 

General Session I: Monday, August 8, 2:30-4:30 pm. 

     Plan to attend as we will hear from State Director Wayde Sick as well as 

ACTE Deputy Director Steven Dewitt, with updates and the current status of 

CTE on the state and national level.   

     This will be followed by our Keynote Speaker Josh Davies, CEO of The 

Center for Work Ethic Development. Josh Davies is passionate about helping 

others make a difference in their lives, jobs, and community. Through his 

work as a speaker and trainer, he has engaged and encouraged professionals 

across North America, the Middle East, and Asia. His engaging and connecting 

speaking style combined with relevant content make him an in-demand 

speaker, giving more than 75 keynote presentations and workshops to 

education, workforce, and corporate events annually. Mr. Davies has been 

named by the Global Forum for Education and Learning as one of 2021’s Top 

100 Visionaries in Education in recognition for his contributions to education 

globally.  

 

General Session II: Tuesday, August 9, 12:00 pm. Awards Presentations 

     Following a provided lunch will be the annual presentation of the NDACTE 

and CTE Director’s Awards.  The main speaker at this general session is Author 

and Professional Speaker V.J. Smith. Smith has been a professional speaker 

for more than a decade. He is also a published author. Smith peppers his talks 

with anecdotes and personal stories to illustrate key points. Smith honed his 

speaking skills through his membership in Toastmaster’s International. On 

two occasions he was a finalist in that organization’s ‘World’s Championship 

of Public Speaking. Smith is the author of the book, The Richest Man in Town. 

 

     I look forward to seeing you there! 

Assistant Director’s Corner 

  

Mission of CTE 

The mission of the State 
Board for Career and 
Technical Education is to 
work with others to 
provide all North Dakota 
citizens with the technical 
skills, knowledge, and 
attitudes necessary for 
successful performance in 
a globally competitive 
workplace. 

Mark Wagner, Assistant Director, 

North Dakota Career and Technical  

Education 

Professional Development Conference 
General Sessions 

Monday August 8, 2022, 2:30-4:30 pm 

and Tuesday, August 9, 2022, 12:00-1:40 pm 

 

Bismarck Event Center 

https://www.cte.nd.gov/sites/www/files/documents/PDC/PDCProgram.pdf
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     From talking with instructors that teach in the automotive cluster and industry partners in the automotive field, I’ve heard one 

thing loud and clear, HOW DO I FIND TIME TO RENEW MY ASE CERTIFICATONS?  With ASE testing centers few and far between in 

North Dakota, finding the time and location can be difficult for teachers and technicians. ASE listened to those concerns and I’m 

happy to pass along to you another option for certification renewal.  

     ASE has launched the ASE Renewal App for anyone needing to extend the expiration date of their Automobile Series A1-A9 Cer-

tifications. The renewal app allows you to keep your A series certifications current and up to date without visiting a testing center.  

 

So, how does it work?  

 

     The ASE Renewal App is subscription based. You will receive one question per area 

every 30 days delivered straight to the app. After earning 8 credits in one certification 

area during the subscription period, you will receive a 1-year extension to that certifica-

tion. If you answer every question correctly on the first try, you could earn 8 credits in 

about 8 months. Get a question wrong? If you get a question wrong, you will be given a 

2nd chance question 10 days later and it will be in addition to your regularly scheduled 

questions. The 2nd chance questions give you an opportunity to verify that you have 

learned more about this topic, as well as another opportunity to earn credit toward 

meeting your certification extension goal. If you miss the 2nd chance question, you will 

get a 3rd chance after another 10 days. So, you will have multiple chances to earn the 

required 8 credits. If you accumulate 8 credits for the certification area by the end of 

your subscription year, your certification will be extended 1 year. 

Try it before you buy it! ASE is offering a 3-day free trial. 

To get started, follow these 3 easy steps: 

 STEP 1: Create an account and purchase a subscription here. 
STEP 2: Download the ASE Renewal App from the App Store or Play Store 
STEP 3: Sign in with your app account credentials to answer questions on PC, tablet, or phone. 
 

For more information visit: https://ase.com/renewal/landing  

Automotive Teachers Rejoice 
 - Tracy Becker, Supervisor, Trade, Industry, Technical & Health Sciences Education 

GOLD and SILVER and BRONZE Level Sponsors 

2022 CTE Professional Development Conference  
 

https://www.cte.nd.gov
https://ase.com/subscribe
https://ase.com/renewal/landing

